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Evaluation Committee Status Report - July
Residential Studies
Demand and Energy Savings in Residential Lighting - Regional

The regional Evaluation Working Group is participating in a study of lighting products installed through Markdown programs.  Since most lighting going into homes both now and in the future is purchased through markdown programs at point of purchase, it is especially difficult to determine (1) who is buying (2) what products (3) installing them in what sockets, if any, and (4) using them for how many hours per day/year.  This study will develop an initial sample and recommend how program managers and/or evaluators might continue developing samples.  Then the study will determine energy savings and coincident demand savings for the lighting installed.   The NMR/RLW team provided a draft memo, outlining initial findings on the proportion of customer installations are cost-effective and estimating numbers of cost effective installations still remaining for future conversion.  That memo will become part of the final report.
NMR/RLW are conducting customer interviews in 10 “Big Box” stores. The interviews will examine customer motivations for purchase of those particular bulbs, CFLs in general, planned disposition of the bulbs purchased that day, and marketing related considerations.  
Measure Life and Persistence - Regional

The regional Evaluation Working Group is participating in a study of lighting products installed in coupon and direct install programs.  While these programs form a small and declining portion of the residential portfolio in Connecticut, the study is important for determining: (1) whether products remain in their original installed locations (2) product failure rates (3) product removal rates and (4) reasons for the remaining factors.
Ductless Heat Pumps: Energy and Demand Savings; Customer Satisfaction - Regional
This regional study is designed to assess results from the Ductless Split Heat Pump pilot programs offered in Massachusetts and Connecticut. NSTAR is managing the project.  RLW Analytics and Nexus Market Research are the contractors for this project, which was kicked-off on December 7, 2007.   The winter phase of the project is proceeding on schedule.  On March 11, NMR provided a draft interim report indicating the results of contractor and some customer interviews.   Additional homes are being recruited to augment the winter sample with additional customers.  Summer season savings and customer satisfaction information are being collected over the summer using open ended surveys and interviews.  Focus groups are scheduled to gain more in-depth information from participants.  Project completion is scheduled for this fall soon after the end of the cooling season.
 Residential Central Air Conditioning - Regional
The Residential CAC study will examine load shapes, coincidence factors and savings from various CAC measures.  This study will be done within the regional Evaluation Working Group.  During the first year of the study, the study will produce summer usage profiles for replacement air conditioners.  During the second year, additional measures such as tune-ups, duct-sealing, and right-sizing will be examined.  
ADM Associates was selected to complete the first year of the study with an option for Year 2.  ADM is currently metering central air conditioners at customer premises.  This first phase will be complete in October.   
Home Energy Solutions Impact Evaluation - CT
The Scope of Work for the RFP is being developed. 
New Construction Standard Practice - CT
This CT study is expected to examine how builders typically incorporate efficiency measures in residential buildings constructed both within and outside of Energy Star program activities.  The first phase of the study is expected to incorporate surveys and interviews with builders and contractors to examine current building practice.  A second phase will look more closely at program processes and participation.  A Scope of Work is currently under development.
eeSmarts Evaluation - CT
The draft decision in Docket No. 07-10-03 denied a motion by UI to use teachers’ assessments of their training programs and materials in lieu of a formal evaluation.  Therefore, a formal follow-up evaluation has been initiated.  That evaluation will assess the progress made since implementation of the 2006 Process Evaluation.  Goodman Research Group has been retained to complete the study.  A final report is due by mid-October.
Commercial/Industrial Studies

ISO M&V Requirements - Complete
Small Business Energy Advantage Impact Evaluation - CT
The impact evaluation of the SBEA program will determine coincidence factors, energy and demand savings, realization rates and hours of use for prescriptive measures installed through the SBEA Program. The evaluation will involve on-site metering using data loggers, lighting loggers and hand held fixture Wattage measurement devices.  
The RFP was released on July 7 with proposals due August 11th.  The final report is expected by the end of January 2009.
C&I Spillover and Free-Ridership Study - Regional
The Regional Group led by NGRID initiated a study to assess free-rider and spillover factors for the energy efficiency measures and programs offered to the Sponsors’ commercial and industrial customers.    PA Consulting was selected to complete the project on January 16th and began immediately.  Lack of contact information at NU had slowed progress on CL&P’s programs.  Preliminary results and a draft report are available for the UI programs and preliminary results are available for CL&P.  The study will be complete by the end of the summer of 2008.
C&I HVAC Peak Impacts - Unitary HVAC - Regional  
Study delayed to 2009 summer season.  Scheduled to be part of the EM&V Forum.
Omnibus Load Shape Study - Regional
This regional study will require a contractor to collect load shapes developed at other utilities for measures offered in New England.  The contractor will assess whether or not the load shapes reflect situations sufficiently comparable to those in New England to enable us to use them in filings when utility-specific information is not yet available.  NEEP has volunteered to lead this study.
C&I Measure Persistence of Savings - Regional
Tentatively planned for late 2008 (or early 2009), this regional study will examine persistence of savings for measures installed under C&I programs.  Among the issues to be addressed is the question of how changes in business within a given location affect measure persistence and whether such changes as may be found should result in changes in participant targeting or eligibility.  The EM&V Forum is expected to start this project in 2009.
Market Opportunities Studies – delayed to 2009
Maximum Potential Study - CT
A Maximum Achievable Potential study was ordered by the State Legislature in 2007.  KEMA was selected as contractor for the study on March 19.  Work on the project began immediately following the kick-off meeting on March 28.  During June, the gas utilities’ efficiency potential study was added to the scope of work for this project.  
Much of the month was spent determining what measures and applications are to be included in modeling for gas and electric efficiency potential.  KEMA believes it is on schedule to complete the study at the end of September.
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